Minutes for Professional Development Committee
March 27, 2009
12:00 p.m. in G-107 
Attending:  Dawn Joyce, Jan Ohlemacher, Natala Orobello, Dr. Katie Paschall

Committee members unable to attend due to teaching schedule conflicts:  Scott Berthiaume, Jane Charles, Dr. Theo Koupelis, Dr. Sabine Maetzke, Pam Mangene, Heidi Swanson, and Judy Van Galen.
The meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m.
Katie Paschall moved to accept the minutes of Feb. 27, 2009, with one correction. Seconded by Dawn Joyce. The correction was to the “Awards of Excellence” sub-committee ACTION ITEM: Send proposals to Dr. Atkins for input prior to making a final proposal. Motion carried UNANIMOUSLY.

SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS
Adjunct Support – Jan Ohlemacher reported for Jane Charles on the progress of the Task Force. Members include the adjunct coordinators, Jane, Pam Mangene, Jan, and the campus deans and associate deans. Several sub-committees have been formed to address developing a mentoring program, an orientation program, a recognition event, and future training events. A kickoff program is being planned for April.
*ACTION ITEM:  Share the results of the surveys.
Awards of Excellence – Natala Orobello shared that information has now been sent to Dr. Atkins. Once we have his input, a formal proposal will be generated.
*ACTION ITEM:  Generate a formal proposal for an Award of Excellence.

Planning for Duty Days – Katie Paschall told the committee that the school year calendar has been finalized, so she will be meeting soon with Pam to begin planning for these days.
*ACTION ITEM:  Share plans for input from the committee members.

President’s Book Club – Jan Ohlemacher reported for Myra Walters that the second book,  Blink, will be discussed on Monday, March 30th, in the VIP room of the Barbara B. Mann theater, from 5 to 7:00 p.m. Eighteen people have signed up to attend. Committee members asked about the process for selecting books for next year. The chair suggested bringing ideas to the next meeting, since Myra was unable to attend today.
*ACTION ITEM:  Develop a proposal for next year’s book selection.
Faculty Handbook – Jan Ohlemacher asked how people use the faculty handbook. After some discussion, the committee members determined it might be helpful to poll faculty and get their input. 
ACTION ITEM: Send Jan possible survey questions for faculty by Friday, April 3rd. She will make arrangements to have it sent out via Pam Mangene. 
IDEAS FOR WORKSHOPS 

Committee members approved the ideas suggested and added Portfolio and SIRII workshops to the list.
CHAIR FOR NEXT YEAR
Jan Ohlemacher shared that her position with the college has been eliminated as part of the budget cuts recently handed down from the state. She thanked the committee for their hard work and asked everyone to consider taking on the chair’s position for next year. Committee members asked for clarification of the process from Dr. Atkins.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, April  24th, at 12:00 p.m.  Thanks again to all the sub-committees for meeting during this time and generating such exciting ideas!
